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Dear Parents/Guardians:
Middle school is a time of change in many ways.  Students face more difficult topics of study, they have more personal and academic responsibilities and they are dealing with social, emotional as well as physical changes.  It is our belief as a faculty that a structured learning environment will not only make students feel safe and secure, but also aid them in making better choices, accepting consequences and processing all the changes that middle school brings.
Part of this structured environment will involve use of the HALO behavior system as well as an increased push in use of the agenda. Each week, students will be issued a HALO card. Students must have the HALO card with them at all times during the school day. This card should be in the agenda pocket during the day and must be turned in to the homeroom teacher at the end of each week. By turning in the HALO card, the student receives up to 15 reward points. If a student loses or purposely destroys his/her card, a new one will not be issued until the new school week and that student loses all points for the week. We feel that requiring a student to keep track of his/her behavior card encourages both independence and responsibility. Students will be expected to have their agenda and HALO card with them for all classes including gym.  Students do not have to carry these items to lunch. Please see the back of this letter for both student and teacher responsibilities.  We are also including the email addresses of all teachers in grades 5-8 in order to make communication easier. Please feel free to contact any of us with questions and concerns. DETACH and return the parent signature form located below the email addresses.
We are asking all parents to please be an active participant in our efforts to not only teach your children, but help them develop the skills and responsibilities needed as they grow up. Please ask your child regularly to see the agenda. Look at the behavior card and note any reasons your son or daughter may have lost HALO points. We also strongly encourage all parents to sign up for the MMS system and log on frequently to see grades and upcoming assignments. You are receiving a sign-up sheet with your first day paperwork.
It is important for the older students to be held accountable for behavior in order for them to be good models for the younger students in the building. A K-8 building is unique and creates a unique set of responsibilities for all students. For this reason, HALO points earned will determine whether a student is eligible to attend or participate in rewards and certain school events.
Thank-you
SC Middle School Faculty




Middle School HALO Guidelines:
· Homeroom teachers MUST take the responsibility to make and distribute HALO cards every Monday (or first day of school week.)
· Homeroom teachers MUST take the responsibility to collect and tally HALO cards weekly.
· Homeroom teachers MUST take the responsibility to report HALO totals to those in charge of a particular Reward Day when requested.
· Homeroom teachers MUST take the responsibility of noting days off/absences* on the HALO cards.
· Students MUST have their HALO card with them at all times except lunch.
· Students MUST take the responsibility to keep their HALO cards in the agenda pocket.
· Students MUST take the responsibility of turning in the HALO cards weekly at the request of the homeroom teachers.
· HALO cards will not be accepted late. If you are absent when it is due, it is expected upon your return to school. 
· Students that earn enough HALO points will be able to attend Reward Days and other school events** throughout the year. Reward days will occur regularly at the discretion of the MS faculty.
· Students that do not earn enough HALO points will not be permitted to attend Reward Days /school events.
· Students that earn enough points, BUT ARE EXCESSIVELY BEHIND ON CLASS/HOMEWORK, may not be able to attend Reward Days/ school events .
· A normal, five day week is worth 15 HALO points (3 per day) if a student has no infractions.
· Points can be lost for: being unprepared (includes HALO card, agenda and any relevant class materials), failure to complete homework, disruption of class/failure to follow class/school rules to name just a few examples.
* Students who have extended absences (3+ days) due to illness/surgery etc, or who go on approved vacations will not be held back from rewards (due to said absence) as long as all missed work has been completed.
** Beginning this year, attendance/participation in most school events will be contingent on good behavior. Events include but are not limited to Powder Puff Pep rally and game, Turkey Classic, all dances and Field Day. These events and periodic rewards are privileges that must be earned.








SCMS Teacher email addresses:
Mrs. Blasser 					blasser@saintclaisd.org
Mrs. Buletza (Gym/Health)			jbuletza@saintclairsd.org
Mrs. Carr (Guidance)				carr@saintclairsd.org
Miss Ciccozzi 					ciccozzi@saintclairsd.org
Miss Cleary					cleary@saintclairsd.org
Mrs. DiCasimirro				dicasimirro@saintclairsd.org
Miss Dickson (Music)				dickson@saintclairsd.org					
Mrs. Gasper 					gasper@saintclairsd.org
Mr. Gunoskey 					gunoskey@saintclairsd.org
Mrs. Kremer 					kremer@saintclairsd.org
Mr. Laubenstine 				mlaub@saintclairsd.org
Mrs. Lutz					lutz@saintclairsd.org
Mr. Rumberger 				rumberger@saintclairsd.org
Mr. Tenaglia					tenaglia@saintclairsd.org

Please detach and return the slip below to your child’s homeroom teacher.


--------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------
I/We understand and accept the SCMS HALO guidelines.
Student’s name: __________________________________________________
Parent Signature: _________________________________________________
Parent e-mail: ____________________________________________________




